
RHU AND SHANDON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTE OF ORDINARY MEETING HELD AT RHU COMMUNITY HALL WEDNESDAY 10TH AUGUST, 2011

WELCOME:-  Extended to all from Jan who took the chair for the meeting. Jack introduced Fiona Howard from the Helensburgh

Advertiser to the members.

PRESENT:-     Jan Crawford (Secretary)

                          Colin Caskie (Treasurer)

                          Martin Ritch (Minute Secretary)

                          Jack Rudram

                          Pat Pollok-Morris

                          James Leatherby. R.N. (Guest)

                          Fiona Howard (Guest)

                          Provost William Petrie (Guest)

                          Councillor Daniel Kelly (Guest)

APOLOGIES:-Gordon King.  

                          Jan advised the meeting that Morven Boyle who had 

                          shown interest in standing in the forthcoming 

                          By-Election had apologised to Jan but would be

                          unable to attend the meeting after all.

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTE OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 8TH JUNE, 2011.

Proposed by Jack Seconded by Pat

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME:- No Members of the Public were present.

GUEST SPEAKER:- Advised no major issues. Chipping of the A814 and part of Woodlea Crescent has now been completed. Disappointed at

the state the site has been left. James is following this up with other people to look at condition of site. The chippings used were the wrong type and good only for top dressing. Issues over MOD permission for heavy vehicles over access road to Laigh Balernock Farm in connection

with the building of 5 dwelling houses. This is a MOD road adopted by the Council.

Flooding took place opposite the Peace Camp pm on the 10th August, 2011 following heavy rain. Little disruption to traffic.

TREASURER’S REPORT:-  Nothing to report. Avised that grant

from Argyll and Bute Council is in the Bank.

CORRESPONDENCE:- Jan advised that the packs for the By-Election

had been received from Argyll and Bute Council and posters had been put up in the village. Notice of Election will appear in the Helensburgh

Advertiser this week. Members were again advised of the danger of not having a quorum and another 3 members were required to form a quorum.

Pat will attend the Local Liason Base Meeting on the 31st August, 2011.

Jan read out a letter received from the Royal Horticultural Society regarding “Rhu in Bloom” and advised anyone interested in carrying this forward to speak to her.

RHU MARINA PROPOSALS:-

Concerns were expressed  regarding part of an article in the Helensburgh Advertiser issue of 4th August, 2011. Individual Objections and an objection from the Community Council had been submitted to Argyll and Bute Council, whilst the Community Council were not against the development of the marina in principle it would be helpful to see the Master Plan for the site so that we were not providing support on a “piecemeal” basis. Whilst Detailed Planning Permission was granted in 1998 and 2008 for an alternative scheme the new proposals appear to cut across the previous plans.

Jan had been in touch with the Agent to arrange to speak to the Community Council but dates given to the Agent did not suit. It was also suggested that the Agent attend the 10th August, 2011 meeting of the Community Council but no further contact was received from the Agent.

Jack and Pat offered to arrange a meeting with Argyll and Bute planners.

Provost Petrie suggested a meeting on site with the owners. All agreed that the site meeting should be arranged. 

MEMBER’S REPORTS:-

COLIN:-     Expressed concerns of the water on Manse Brae bringing leaves and gravel down Manse Brae. Provost Petrie advised that the stream cleaning is in hand. Colin questioned the damage to the Church wall and Provost Petrie advised that this was in hand. Colin advised that 1 seat at the War Memorial is to be replaced with one of a sturdier construction.

MARTIN:-  Nothing

JACK:-       Has put in a submission on behalf of  Rhu and Shandon Community Council to Argyll and Bute Council with respect to the Main Issues Report. Commended Argyll and Bute Council for the speedy response following a request to remove tree branches which had been dumped on the public slipway at Stuckenduff. Jack raised the question of street sweeping at Queen’s Point which had not been carried out for sometime. It was agreed to clarify from Argyll and Bute Council their policy on Street Cleaning and Drain Cleaning. Also clarify if there is a Community Warden in post for Rhu and Shandon area. 

PAT:-  Nothing

JAN:-  It was noted that Caldwell Place had finally been re-surfaced. Jan

to contact householder/s of the property known as Orwell regarding the repair required to the wall (South East Corner of Playpark).

Colin noted the damage done to the 30 mph sign Pier Road/MOD Media Centre and did see workmen on site.

Discussion took place regarding Community Council - going forward.

A.O.C.B   None

D.O.N.M   Wednesday 12th October, 2011 7.30 p.m. Rhu Community Hall, Rhu. This will be a combined AGM and Ordinary Meeting which will commence with the AGM


